HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall on 29th May 2012. 

Present – Cllrs C Cartledge, HJ Rodgers, B Hanley, D Jackson, P Mander,   A Schofield, J Shuttleworth and J Wedgwood.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer) (part)., AP Jones (Clerk),  Cllr P Whitney  (OPC Rep), Jean Monks (District Cllr)  and three members of the public. 

44.  Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Ollé and Wain . 
45. Agenda Items 9.7 HOAG – to decide if money can be used for fencing and 6.1 Planning Application NP/DDD/0512/0518 were brought forward as members of the public attended to make representations on these matters.

46. Cllr Rodgers declared an interest in Planning Application NP/DDD/0412/0448 and Cllr Schofield declared 
an interest in matters relating to his daughter’s employment at Hathersage Swimming Pool. 

Public Participation

47. 1. Laura Heath of the Allotment Group attended and gave an update of their progress on the allotments development. They have now allocated 36 out of the 37 allotments which have had to be set out to accommodate the footpaths which run diagonally across the land. Plot holders have been asked not to use a car to travel to the site. They have raised £2,000 of which they need to set aside £500 for next year’s rent. They require £4,000 for the additional fencing. Laura requested that the Parish Council consider allowing the monies (£2,500) allocated for the Allotment Group be used to pay for the additional fencing which was now needed. Resolved: It was unanimously agreed that the Allotment Group could use the money for fencing, on receipt of the fencing invoice. 
47.2. Two members of the public attended to express their concerns over Planning Application NP/DDD/0512/0518, Lindenbeck, The Dale, extension to dwelling and detached cycle and general store. This was discussed and is minuted at item 49.1 below.  
 47.3. District Cllr Jean Monks reported as follows -   At the Annual Meeting of the District Council Cllr Judith Twigg finished her year of office and Tony Millward was appointed Chairman of the District of the Derbyshire Dales for the 2012/13 civic year. Cllr Lewis Rose OBE and Cllr Geoff Stevens MBE continue as Leader and Deputy Leader of the Council respectively. There are now three policy committees - Communities, Corporate and Environment. Overview and Scrutiny has been terminated. Cllr Monks sits on Corporate, Environment and the Licensing Committee, and is Vice Chairman of the Northern Forum. David Wheatcroft has retired as Chief Executive and Dorcas Bruton has replaced him. She has been working with Basingstoke Council. There is much preparation for the new refuse collection contract which starts in August. Cllr Monks had circulated an item for Hathersage News regarding the Campaign to Save Long Causway – Stanage, which Hathersage Parish Council endorsed.

 47.4. PCSO Anthony Boswell had sent apologies but subsequently submitted his report of service calls and crimes reported for May. 

1 call regarding alarms going off at a property in Hathersage, accidental activation 
1 call regarding a R.T.C on B6001 both parties had no injuries
1 call regarding a fuel spillage. Highways contacted
1 call regarding found property near to Pool Cafe.
1 call regarding manner of driving re motorbike
1 call regarding a scrap vehicle acting suspiciously
2 calls regarding parking issues on Dore Lane and Back Lane
Crime:
Vehicle Interference between 02/05/12 and 03/05/12 on Sheffield Rd, Hathersage enquires ongoing
Public Order offence, abusive language in public place, person arrested and Fixed Penalty issued detected crime

Theft of Scrap metal from Compound on Castleton Rd, between 01/05/12 and 09/05/12 enquires ongoing

Theft from motor vehicle on Heather Lane between 18:00 hours and 21:30 hours on 13/05/12 enquires ongoing

Theft of trailer from Leadmill, Hathersage between 11/05/12 and 12/05/12 enquires ongoing.

Burglary at a hotel on the morning of 20/05/12 undetected.
48. Minutes of the meeting of 8th May 2012 had been circulated and were signed by the Chairman. 

49.1 Planning Applications –

 NP/DDD/0412/0431 Bankwood, Ninelands Road, Installation of 12 solar panels on flat detached garage roof.

NP/DDD/0512/0459 The Round Building, Leadmill. Building of an underground garage/store and improved vehicular access to car park.

NP/DDD/0412/0518.4, Crossland Road. Replacement of existing rear off-shot kitchen extension with new larger extension etc.

Noted: Cllrs had no comment with regards to these applications.

NP/DDD/0512/0518. Lindenbeck, The Dale. Extension to dwelling and detached cycle and general store.

Resolved: Clerk to register objections to this planning application to take into account concerns with regard to – 

a) The size of the proposed building in relation to the original structure size;  b) The design and appearance which blocks off the front aspect entirely; c) the height of the bike store creating loss of light; d) its overshadowing/overbearing presence near a common boundary that is to the detriment of neighbours; e) it will obscure views ; f) there are natural springs across the area to be developed which give concern to risk of flooding; g) there is an ancient dry stone wall on the boundary which will be compromised by the development.
Reference was also made to the closeness of the new building to next door’s foundation, and that a similar application for over extended development had recently been refused on these grounds.
49.2 Planning Decisions 
NP/DDD/0212/0187    Hill View, Station Road.
Replacement of a upvc porch with a stone-built extension plus the provision of new porch and side windows.    GRANTED with conditions as to stonework. Noted.
50. Financial Matters 

50.1  Resolved;  Monthly accounts to 20th May 2012 were approved. Noted. Season ticket sales were £12,000 short of the budgeted figure. It was thought unlikely that this shortfall would be made up with the result that there would be less money available for close season repairs.
50.2 The Accounts had been circulated and were approved for payment. Note the additional item of insurance for the pool. Schedule appendix to minutes (paper copy).

50.3 Cheque signing arrangements for the next meeting – Cllrs Rodgers and Jackson.
50.4 The Internal Auditors Report had been circulated. Noted that the internal auditor had no comments to make regarding the Parish Council’s Internal Controls or accounts for the year ended 31st March 2012.. 

50.5 Appointment of Internal Auditor for 2012/13. Resolved: Clerk to enquire of Michael Ferreday (Barlow PC Internal Auditor). Noted that Brian Wood is Internal Auditor for Outseats.
50.6 Consultation on Appointment of External Auditor for 2012/13. Papers from audit commission were received. There was no comment.

50.7 On-line Banking. Resolved:  RFO to investigate the possibilities further.

50.8 RFO Salary. The RFO was asked to reconsider his previous decision not to accept an increase, particularly in consideration of his ongoing innovation on issues such as on-line payments and banking 

50.9 Quote from Redwood Landscapes for maintenance of Parish Lands 2012/13. This was passed to RFO.
The RFO left the meeting at this point.
51. Recreation Committee

51.1 The minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting of 15th May had been circulated. Cllr Jackson, Chairman of the Recreation Committee gave a summary which included a note of congratulations to the pool staff for the 100% score on the External Verification, a very rare score at any site and a first time for Hathersage. The minutes also formally recorded that the pool, playing field and HPA risk assessments had been reviewed. Noted.
51.2 Pool Business Structure. Resolved: Clerk to arrange separate meeting. (Meeting with DDDC re future of funding and the possible consequences of adopting charitable status needs to be arranged first.)
52. Correspondence Received
52.1 The Annual Report from Edale Mountain Rescue Team was put into circulation. Resolved: Clerk to write to thank them for the report and to ask regarding their policy on use of lights and sirens when travelling through the village.

52.2 PDNPA Historic Building Grant for Parish Room works with a condition that restoration be historically accurate. Resolved: To establish historical accuracy and restore following that principal. Clerk to check with PDNPA as to their view of what the historically accurate building would look like.
52.3 St. Michaels Church, request regarding financial support. Resolved: Clerk to liaise with RFO and notify Churchyard Secretary that a cheque for the balance agreed would be forthcoming following the next HPC meeting.

52.4 DCC Legal Services – Consultation on Callow Bank – (evidence of non-vehicular use and proposal for a public meeting.)

Resolved: Chairman to attend a public meeting arranged to be held at The Scotsman’s Pack 30th May 2012 (following evening) and evidence of non-vehicular use to be sought from as wide a range of sources as possible. Chairman to co-ordinate and draft letter to DCC Legal Services by deadline of 15th June 2012.

52.5 Rights of Way Minor Maintenance Scheme.  Resolved: When invoice is received, Clerk to put in claim for Shuttleworth Path repairs against the remainder of our annual allowance.

52.6 Sandra Lamb – Monitoring Officer DDDC; Duty to Adopt a Code of Conduct. Resolved: Hathersage Parish Council will adopt DDDC’s draft Code of Conduct (subject to confirmation of the new regulations regarding registering of interests).
52.7 A thank you letter had been received from BECT for the grant of £900. Noted:
52.8 Notts Sports had offered a Play Equipment Sales Visit. Not to be followed up at the present time.

52.9 The Guides had requested to hold a raffle at the Jubilee Coffee Morning. Resolved: This was agreed.
Outseats Parish Council

53.1 Due to the close timing of the meetings the minutes of the previous meeting of OPC (28th May) were not yet available.
53.2 Cllr Mander is to be Hathersage Parish Council Representative at the next Outseats Parish Council meeting on 25th June 2012.

Village Matters

54.1 Village Centre Group – appointment of representative: Resolved;  Cllr Wedgwood will be new representative from HPC. Meetings are monthly at Gate House

54.2 Outcome of Planning Application Meeting: Cllrs Cartledge, Rodgers, Mander and Schofield had attended a meeting with Ricardo Ares, Simon Gedye, Members of OPC and the Village Centre Group and gone through the Village Centre plans in detail identifying specific areas of concern. These included tree species, planting in pots and arrangements for watering of trees (Field maple was recommended); arrangements for vehicles with contractually agreed access (Vets and both fish vans); position of the milestone; visibility of the steps and possibility of reducing the length of the steps; position of bus shelter and visibility of approaching buses; position of memorial bench; number and position of dustbins and accessibility; location of grit bin; ownership of the land. Noted: The meeting achieved a good understanding of the areas of concern and it was agreed that the plans can be amended before planning application is submitted to accommodate the concerns raised.
54.3 Mutual Interests Group: Resolved: The new group of HPC and OPC Cllrs would be made up with equal representation, with a remit to work towards seeing if the two Parish Councils could be combined into one.

54.4 Village Amenities Group: Resolved: This would be a Hathersage Parish Council Committee with a remit to look after Village Amenities. HPC would welcome Outseats Parish Council appointing two members to the group with the intention that representation would be on the basis of 2.1 in line with population and usual financial contributions.
54.5 Public Conveniences: Resolved: Clerk to follow up email from Peter Foley of DDDC regarding the work to be done on the Public Conveniences.

54.6 Burial Ground Consecration: Resolved; Clerk to follow up the email to Rev’d Katie Tupnal regarding arranging a firm date for the autumn for the additional burial ground to be consecrated. 
54.7 The Village Caretaker had reported various items needing attention in the village. Hedge trimming was required alongside public footpaths. Resolved : Clerk to notify relevant residents; The coping stone was out on the wall by the Little John Resolved; The stone would be replaced;  The footpath alongside the pool cafe required attention. Resolved: This item to be taken to the next Recreation Committee Meeting. 

55.  There was nothing further for circulation this month.

All DALC Circulars had been circulated by email.

56.  Date of next meeting was confirmed as 3rd July 2012, at 7.30 p.m. The Sampson Room, The Memorial Hall.

57. No items for the next agenda were noted.

The meeting closed at 9.35 p.m.
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